Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

July 1, 2013
Members in attendance: Mr. Croom, Acting Chair/CRM; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Clamp; Chaplain; Mr. Fletcher, Florida Trip; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Dooley, District Liaison; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Jordan; Mr. Hunton; R. Hunton III; A. Cathcart, SPL; J. Cathcart
June’ minutes were approved pending further review.
Mr. Croom, Acting Chair, CRM Coordinator
· The memorial service for Mr. Tony Wise will be on Wednesday, July 3 at 11:00 at SSSJ. Scouts are asked to help with traffic/parking and set up for the reception. Scouts will present Mrs. Wise with a flag that flew over the capitol. Richard Hunton and Tyler Cook will also attend and lead the presentation. Scouts and adults helping with parking should dress inn full class A’s with long pants. A large crowd is expected.
· CRM locker checks will be held at tomorrow’s meeting. This pertains particularly to first-time camp attendees.

A. Cathcart, SPL
· The boy leadership met at Mr. Clamp’s house to plan for camp and to decide on patrol competitions for the next six months.
· Austin will email parents about competitions to be held at camp and remind scouts what they need to bring for camp.

· 42 – 43 scouts plan to attend camp.

Mr. Ranta, Fundraising Chair
· The pancake breakfast will be on July 27 at Fatz. Tickets will be distributed at tomorrow’s meeting.
Mr. Dooley
· Mr. Dooley received favorable comments about the scouts that helped at Cub Scout day camp.

· District council funding has been reduced, and the Etowah District executive position will be eliminated. Scott will remain through August, and then Larry Parish and David Engel will take over a combined district.

· Because of the decision made concerning gay youth in scouts, Packs 803 and 48 will not recharter. Pack 48 may merge with Pack 95.

Mr. Cannon, Treasurer
· Net income through July 1 remains at about $12,000, with current assets of $17,500.
· Expenses and reimbursements for camp are ongoing.

Mr. Fletcher, Florida Trip
· The Florida Keys trip turned out well. The scouts did a lot of things and had fun. They especially enjoyed the Dry Tortugas, snorkeling and fishing. (Note: everyone enjoyed Mr. Kuenzli’s updates from the road.)
Mr. Heron, New Scout Coordinator
· Locker checks will be offered at tomorrow’s meeting. Most did their swimming tests yesterday. Five more scouts need to complete the test.
· Grubbies did well at the Harbison campout. We have a sharp group of new scouts, and there is strong participation. Some leaders have stepped up.
· We had another new grubby join last week.

Mr. Croom, Acting Chair and CRM Coordinator
· Mr. Croom sent out an email acknowledging adult volunteers for CRM:

DRIVERS ON JULY 6 (9:30 Saturday for the trip to camp):

Stephen Layton (4)

Andy Horton (8)

Greg Lee (8)

Bob Kuenzli (7)

Tony Bebber (5)

Dwayne Green (7)

William Tidwell (5)

Dana Todd (7)

DRIVERS ON JULY 13 (9:00 Saturday for the return trip):

Stephen Layton (4)

Bob Kuenzli (7)

Jeff Ranta (5)

Tyler Carricato (7)

Brian Crooks (7)

Chris Corley (7)

Joe Minogue (5)

Keith Shurett (5)

Brian Fisher (?) - pulling trailer

ADULT LEADERS CAMPING @CRM:

Bob Kuenzli - all week

Stephen Layton - all week

Tony Bebber - 7/6 thru Thurs a.m.

Andy Horton - 7/6 thru Wed. a.m.

Greg U. Lee - 7/6 thru Mon. a.m.

Tyler Carricato - Wed. thru 7/13

· Mr. Ranta and Mr. Clamp indicated some availability for transporting scouts if needed.

· Adults who attend camp will need to have completed health forms.

· Mr. S. Lee will bring “desserts”.
Mr. Clamp, Chaplain
· Philmont is a scouting opportunity offered annually. The cost is based on a crew of up to 12 people; no more than half of the crew can be adults (age 21+). Dates for 2014 are June 13 – 26 and July 11 – 24. Cost per crew is about $12,000 plus plane tickets. Mr. Hunton indicated that a bus can be chartered.
Mr. Bebber, Outdoors Activities Coordinator
· Barstow is available for JLT; we can get sites 5 and 7. The dining hall will cost about $100.
· OA’s gathering is at Knox the same weekend we plan to go (August 23 0 25). Waterfront will not be available. Our usual spot is available for $30 per night plus $1/person/day. Know has acquired Camp Daniel. Camp Marshall is nearby, may be available and is cheaper.
· There may be some space available at Dreher Island.

· A. Cathcart (SPL) will ask the PLC what they prefer (Society Hill, Dreher or Knox).

· Clemson’s Merit Badge University is scheduled for September 14. Information can be found at www.meritbadge.info. They will offer some badges not typically offered at Merit Badge Universities. Mr. Kuenzli is willing to take a group. Registration started yesterday.

Mr. McGregor, Webmaster
· Keys trip pictures will be posted when received.
Miscellaneous
· Mr. Fisher will be notified that he is the new popcorn chair. Yay, Mr. Fisher!

· Troop elections will be held on July 30. Court of Honor is August 13.

· Eagle News:


--Collin McKinnon has the money for his project.


--Carter Edenfield has not yet met with Mr. Griffin.


--Dallas Zuniga has not met with Mr. Barnes yet, but is working on his project.

Meeting adjourned at 8:26.
